Mass Intentions Received

Gerard Webb (RIP), Holy Souls, Oat Fitzgerald (RIP), Richie Coakley (RIP), Angela McKenna (Get Well), Margaret Corrigan (Get Well), Linda McKeown (Get Well), Irene Bates (RIP), Veronica Robinson (80th Birthday), Dorothy Rice (Intention), Martha Connolly (Birthday Remembrance), Brian Woods (1ST Anniversary), Mary Gladstone (RIP), Bernard McHugh (RIP), John Delaney (RIP), Mr and Mrs Bernard Looney (Intention), Barbara Thompson and Family (Intention), Hedy and Robert Fletcher (Intention), George (Gud) Rudge (Birthday

Remembrance), Michael Roach (RIP), Heather and John (Intention), Robert Beesley (RIP), Shea Moore (Get Well), Christian Rohr (RIP), Kathleen Price (RIP), George (Get Well), Joan Morton (Anniversary), Margaret Mulvaney (RIP), Malcolm Freeman (Birthday Remembrance), Winnie Quadrio (RIP), Elizabrth Wylie (Birthday Remembrance), Tina Bell (RIP), Evelyn Johnson (70th Birthday), Anniversary Ordination, Noreen and Dennis Bavister, Eileen and Patrick Connole (RIP), Nora and Patrick Farragher (RIP), John McCormac (RIP), Mary Molloy (RIP).

Mass & Service Times

All services take place in the cathedral unless marked otherwise

WEEK COMMENCING: 9 July 2017

Sunday 9 July 14th Sunday of Ordinary Time

 8.30am
 Mass

 10.00am
 Family Mass
 Crypt

 11.00am
 Solemn Choral Mass
 Crypt

 1.00pm
 Polish Mass
 Crypt

 3.00pm
 Mass
 RLUH

 7.00pm
 Mass
 Crypt

Monday 10 July

7.45am Morning Prayer

8.00am Mass 12.15pm Mass Crypt

5.15pm Sung Mass

Tuesday 11 July

St Benedict

7.45am Morning Prayer8.00am Mass

12.15pm Mass Crypt 5.15pm Sung Mass

Wednesday 12 July

7.45am Morning Prayer

8.00am Mass

9.00am Mass (Margaret Pennington) STV12.15pm Mass Crypt

5.15pm Mass

5.45pm Choral Evening Prayer

Thursday 13 July

7.45am Morning Prayer

8.00am Mass

9.00am Mass SS 12.15pm Mass Crypt

5.15pm Mass

5.45pm Choral Evening Prayer

Friday 14 July

7.45am Morning Prayer

8.00am Mass

9. 00am Mass (William Flatley) STV12.15pm Mass Crypt

4.00pm Exposition
5.15pm Mass

5.45pm Choral Evening Prayer

Saturday 15 July St Bonaventure

8.45am Morning Prayer

9.00am Mass

6.00pm Vigil Mass

(Sr Joanna Mary Intentions) STV 6.30pm Vigil Mass Crypt

RECONCILIATION (Confession)

Monday - Friday:

Following the 12.15pm Mass

Saturday:11.00am - 12noon &

3.30pm - 4.30pm

Crypt

Crypt Chapel

STV

St. Vincent de Paul Parish Church

SS -

55 Seel St, Missionaries of Charity

RLUH -

Royal Liverpool University Hospital

CLERGY:

PRIESTS:

Canon Anthony O'Brien *Dean*

Mgr Peter Cookson Fr Dominic Risley Fr Stephen Lee

DEACONS:

Rev Noel Abbott Rev Paul Mannings



Cathedral Record

Incorporating the Parish of St. Vincent de Paul

www.liverpoolmetrocathedral.org.uk

Summer hols for schools

One of the recent phenomena over our Cathedral airspace has been the presence of flying drones. Not ones that we have commissioned to photograph the state of the building at high level but others that are privately owned and used for photographic and perhaps more intrusive purposes. We have tried to discourage those individuals that we can identify from flying these drones over our site but very often they are controlled from some distance away. Anyway last week I was presented with a new drone problem. Someone had been flying a drone over our Cathedral at high level and it had clipped one of the pinnacles at the top of the building, become damaged and fallen down on the top roof above the lantern and the owner wanted it back. As you can imagine it is not quite the same as retrieving a ball back from someone's garden, so I could only say that I would have to think about what we could do. The only access to the top level is by the recently installed platform hoist and that hasn't been commissioned as safe to use yet so there is no easy answer to the problem. None of our staff are able to access the top roof even if we wanted to for safety reasons and we couldn't allow any other person to do so for similar reasons and anyone trying to get up there without permission would be trespassing quite apart from risking life and limb for something that could be damaged beyond repair. So we now have an added deterrent - 'don't fly drones over the Cathedral for if they come down, we can't retrieve them and we can't allow others to either'. The only problem is that we would need a drone to fly around with the message for the people concerned to notice

St Nicholas' and St Vincent's primary schools, Runnymede and St Edward's College all finish for the summer holidays over the course of this week or next. There are always changes of staff who are moving or retiring at the end of the academic vear and we extend our thanks and best wishes to them as well as wishing the children and their families a restful and enjoyable summer holiday. In particular I wish to extend a special thanks to Mr Gary Senior who took on the role of Headteacher of St Nicholas' for this academic year. We thank him for his leadership in helping to raise the standards in the school and wish him a well earned 'semi retirement'. We also offer congratulations and best wishes to Joe Watson, our Cathedral organ scholar. who was awarded a first class honours degree and who leaves us to take on a role as organist at Southwell Cathedral.

This week, we have the Grand Jubilee Cathedral Production of Benjamin Britten's 'Noyes Fludde' on Thursday evening at 7.00pm. The cast of hundreds have rehearsals scheduled throughout the week and it promises to be a unique concert.

Next Sunday Archbishop Malcolm will preside at the Diocesan Lourdes Departure Mass which will take place in the Cathedral at 5pm.

Not only will we be celebrating the conferment of a corporate honour on the Cathedral this week from JMU but there are also birthday celebrations and ordination anniversaries for some of the staff and clergy in Cathedral House. Most notable amongst the weeks birthdays is Claire, the Executive Assistant to the Dean, who is fifty, despite looking much younger - a golden celebration in the year of the Cathedral's Jubilee. I think she intends to make the celebrations extend to the end of the year!

Canon Anthony O'Brien Dean

Tel: 0151 709 9222

Email: enquiries@metcathedral.org.uk @LiverpoolMet www.facebook.com/Liverpoolmetrocathedral

Cathedral Notice Board

ST VINCENT'S LOTTERY NUMBERS

For week commencing 24 June. Winning numbers are 1, 2, 3, 8, 10 and 12. The prize was £100. There were no winners so the prize is now £150. Please speak to a member of staff in Cathedral House if you would like to join up.

CATHEDRAL BOOK CLUB

The date for the next meeting of our Cathedral Book Club will be Thursday 20 July at 7pm in the Gibberd Room when we shall be meeting to discuss Brideshead Revisited by Evelyn Waugh. This stunning novel recounts the story of duty and desire set amongst the decadent, faded glory of the English aristocracy in the run-up to the Second World War. All welcome. Any queries just get in touch with Claire at c.hanlon@metcathedral.org.uk

JOURNEY IN FAITH

This is a group process for anyone who may wish to become a Catholic. We meet at the Cathedral for a series of Mondays (6pm) between the end of September and Easter. Journey in Faith is for those who are practising Christians of different denominations. It is for those who belong to other faiths and religions. It is for those who may be searching for faith. The content is all about exploring Catholic belief and practice through Scripture and Church Teaching. This is not a series of classes and assessments, rather occasions to share experiences and to learn from each other. The plan is to gather a group together any time from now so that we are ready to start in the autumn. Then at the Easter Vigil we shall receive those who desire full reception into the Church. We have three enquirers already. Be confident that a warm welcome awaits you.

0151 709 9222 ext 201 or 203 enquiries@metcathedral.org.uk

LITTLE CHURCH

Please note that Little Church will stop for the summer on 22 July and start again in September.

VOLUNTEERS REQUIRED

Marie Curie Helper volunteers are needed to provide support to terminally ill people and their families. Marie Curie are looking for adults who are interested in providing support to local people living with a terminal illness. Can you spare up to three hours once a week to visit someone in their home to offer a listening ear, emotional support and practical information? Such visits also give families a chance to take a short break from their caring role. No previous experience is needed; training and ongoing support provided and travel expenses paid. If interested in this very rewarding role, please call 0800 304 7402 or email liverpoolhelper@mariecurie.org.u k. Thank you.

ACN PORTRAITS OF FAITH

Syria's Christians Search for Peace. Christian families remaining in Syria are in great need of our prayers and support.

We will be hosting an exhibition, organised by Aid to the Church in Need, to raise awareness of their plight. For full event details, please see the leaflets at the back of church or visit www.acnuk.org/events.

Venue: Liverpool Metropolitan Cathedral, Gibberd Room. Dates: 22-23 July. Times: 10am-4pm Daily. Entrance is free.

A NEW WEBSITE

Has launched to been Commemorate Cathedral Opening Celebrations. In the Summer of 1967 two "world firsts" took place in Liverpool, both which were part of the Opening Celebrations of Liverpool's Metropolitan Cathedral. One was the first ever choreographed Mass (music by Francesco Cavalli) where the prayers of the Mass were not only bought to life by musicians and singers but also by a company of dancers. The second was the commissioning of the first ever 'Electronic Mass' (music by Pierre Henry) with the prayers of the Mass set to electronic music. These events are now celebrated in a brand new commemorative website www.thedramaofthemass.com

which has been created by Bill Harpe, the Creative Director of the 1967 Opening Celebrations.

HOPE+ NEWS

How you can help us give the gift of Hope

- * Continue to support Hope+ with regular donations from our new, healthier shopping list
- * Make a cash donation, gift aided if you are a UK tax payer

- * Why not get together with a group of friends and/or colleagues and establish a regular collection; or place an order with a supermarket and have it delivered to directly to our store at St James House (20 St James Rd L1 7BY)
- * Make a regular donation by setting up a standing order

Thank you for all your generous donations.

COME AND JOIN US!

As part of the events marking the 50th Anniversary of the opening of the Metropolitan Cathedral, a special concert is being given, in the Cathedral, on Saturday 7 October at 7.30pm. The programme, of all British music, has been devised to allow singers of different standards to participate. For those who can sight-read there will be a few Thursday evening rehearsals prior to the dress rehearsal on the day. For those who would like to come along to enjoy ioining in some rousing hymns, only the dress rehearsal on the afternoon of the day will be necessary. If you are interested in taking part in this very please event. contact jean@cavensoft.com; or 07759851702

Last week's collection: £1,284.00

GIFT SHOP

Inspirational Gifts and Souvenirs to choose from.

Monday – Sunday 10.00am – 4.00pm

Located in the Cathedral Visitor Centre

0151 707 3525 giftshop@metcathedral.org.uk



0151 707 3536

Fine Food, Speciality Coffees, Continental Beers and Wines

Monday – Saturday 9.00am – 5.00pm

Sunday 10.00am – 4.00pm

Located in the Cathedral Visitor Centre



GOLDEN BOOK OFFICE

0151 707 2107

t.lundbeck@metcathedral.org.uk

The 5.15pm Mass on the first Friday of every month will be offered for all those who are recorded in the Golden Book.

Monday – Friday 10.00am – 3.30pm





LUTYENS CRYPT

— LIVERPOOL'S BEST KEPT —

ARCHITECTURAL SECRET

Open Monday-Saturday: First Admission: 10.00am Last Admission 3.30pm

Crypt Admission Charges: £3 Adults, £8 Family (2 adults + 2 children) £2 School Parties (per person)